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The members of the Employment Policy and Compensation Committee (EPCC) are Joe Bishop-Henchman, Jim Lark, and Bill Redpath.  They were elected during the LNC meeting on Sept. 29-30, 2018.  Dr. Lark was selected by the EPCC to chair the committee on Nov. 9, 2018.
1)  As noted in the previous EPCC report, an “exit interview” with Lauren Daugherty, former Director of Development, was conducted on July 16, 2019.  The EPCC has prepared a report based upon this interview.    

Since this report contains information regarding evaluation of employee performance, the EPCC believes this material should be regarded as confidential, and that the report should be delivered during an executive session.
2)  On Oct. 20, 2019, Executive Director Daniel Fishman sent an e-mail message to the EPCC in which he provided a copy of the signed contract he had negotiated with Tara DeSixto.  Ms. DeSixto was hired as a contractor to serve as Director of Development for the Libertarian Party.  The message also contained a copy of Ms. DeSisto’s resume.  LNC chair Nick Sarwark was copied on the e-mail.
Neither I nor the other EPCC members expressed objection to the terms of the contract.  However, there is consensus among the EPCC that the contract should have been approved by the EPCC or approved by the LNC prior to its being signed by an authorized representative of the LNC (either Mr. Fishman or Mr. Sarwark).
Specifically, Section 2.02, subsection 8, paragraph 3 of the LNC Policy Manual reads as follows:

Following General Counsel’s review of a director-level employment contract, the EPCC shall

review the proposed contract and any related advice from General Counsel. No such contract may be signed by the Chair without having first obtained either EPCC approval of the contract at least 10 days prior, or an affirmative vote from a majority of the fixed membership 40 of the LNC.
(Footnote 40 reads as follows:  The term “fixed membership” is defined in the footnote on RONR p. 403.)

Please note that one may reasonably question whether this requirement concerning EPCC approval or LNC approval applies to contractors as well as employees.  It is the consensus of the EPCC that any contractual arrangement regarding a director-level position should be submitted for approval by the EPCC or the LNC, regardless of whether the person hired is a contractor or an employee.

The EPCC recommends that if the LNC shares the aforementioned consensus regarding the approval process, the LNC should amend the language of the Policy Manual to remove the potential for misinterpretation.
